
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

February 14, 2012

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:02AM.

The following officers, directors and members were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Steve Swift, Carmen Wu and Bob Hahne.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the January 17, 2012 Board meeting were approved.

Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob indicated that he recently attended Assistant District Governor (ADG) training.  The training emphasized giving to the RI Foundation Annual Fund.  Rules are being changed to cause more money to come back to the districts and the clubs that donated the money.  We donated $2500 to Polio Plus.  Bob will try to shift $500 of that to the Annual Fund.
McLean Foundation Report – Dale Lazar

Dale explained that the Foundation bylaws state that Bob Frank cannot be reelected to the Foundation Board because he has already served two terms.  Bob Hahne’s term is over.  However, he could be reelected to the Foundation Board for a second term.  Therefore, the Club Board needs to elect two Foundation Board members, one of which could be Hahne, by March 31.  Several people have volunteered to be on the Foundation Board.
Membership Report – Bob Rosenbaum
Nancy Fisher was voted on and approved for presentation to the Club for membership.

Administrative Report – Carmen Wu

Carmen reported that the Sergeant-at-Arms needs two assistants beyond Richard Golden.  She reported that the teams arranged by Vance Zavela in July, 2011 are working to some extent, but the system needs adjustment.  The team of scribes is working well.
Service Project Report – Steve Swift

Steve summarized the requests for funding for service projects and amounts that have been/will be paid.
Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn presented a financial report for the Club.  With larger than planned for revenues from Monte Carlo night and the Chocolate Festival, the Club is doing well.

Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 13, 2012 at 11:00AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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